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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

Thank you chair and congratulations on your election.

Thanks also to the Government of Italy for bringing us to this jewel of a city and to the people of Lucca for their hospitality.

The United States of America is committed to promoting access to information and justice, and to promoting public participation in environmental and other matters.  In fact, these issues are pillars of US democracy and governance domestically and we promote them internationally.  Domestically, the US has been and remains a leader in putting in practice, processes to promote access to information and justice, and to promote public participation in environmental matters.  For example, we have long had processes in place to facilitate civil society participation and reviews of environmental regulatory matters.  We have an active PRTR program.  We also involve citizens directly, such as, the Environmental Protection Agency’s stream monitoring program where school groups, NGOs and state and local governments are involved directly in gathering information and monitoring local streams.     Internationally, the US played a leading role in opening the UNCED Conference in Rio to participation by civil society.  The US continues to promote participation by all major groups in relevant fora.

In the OECD, the US continues to lead efforts to develop strong environmental guidelines for Export Credit Agencies.   In that forum, we find many of the Governments represented here resisting an agreement to disclose results of Environmental Impact Assessments, to the public, prior to project approval.  We encourage those countries, committed to public participation, to join us in ensuring civil societies voices can be heard on these projects prior to approval.

The US also continues to support access to information and justice and public participation through provision of hundreds of thousands of dollars in assistance to countries in the ECE region.  We supported the regional workshop in Central Asia through funding to ABA/CEELI.   Our assistance includes capacity building and technical assistance and grants directly to NGOs, including support for NGOs who are participating in UNECE environmental efforts.  In fact, most of our assistance goes directly to civil society groups, including environmental NGOs, and to local governments.  We have prepared a short paper outlining a few highlights of this assistance.   We have this paper available for those who would like a copy.

Although we are supportive of the issues, we continue to have grave reservations with many of the provisions and direction of this Convention.  These include concerns over granting special participation privileges to only one segment of civil society society.  We are also especially concerned about the direction the Convention is going in the areas of GMOs and Compliance.  We will voice some of these concerns when the topics come up in the agenda.
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